
fI'Y MEATCOMPANY, INC. 
340 North Avenue 

Grand Junction, Colorado 81501 / 

January 29,2000 

Food Safety and Inspection Service 

Subject: Exemption of Retail Operations from Inspection requirements 

The following are my comments on the subject proposed interim final rule published January 4 in the 
Federal Register. 

I continue to think that the American public is being fooled that meat processing is under federal inspection 
when the largest percentage of what the m s u m e r  eats comes from retail stores which do not have to 
folIow processing rules and meet requirements of inspected establishments. I have beentold that HACCP 
will allow inspectorsto be fieed from current inspection duties and be available to inspect grocery stores. 
The proposed rule seems designed to minimize the number of retail establishments to be inspected. This is 
not the direction Food Safety and Inspection Serviceshould take. 

The ''pass-through'' basis for exemption is being used by some companies supplying WRI establishmentsto 
avoid inspection even though a significant part of their business includes processing multiple raw meat 
products. At a minimum, there needs to be thorough review of sales records prior to granting a ''pass-
through"e ption. The same standards for defining processing s h d d  be applied in determining if the 

break cases and re-label product should not be able to consider these 
throu "business.~9 
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